

Hanover Intergroup

Meeting Minutes

Date of meeting March 18, 2023

Meeting began at 10:28 with The Serenity Prayer.

Attendance:

Kelley	Chair
LeeAnn	Inter Group Communications/McCosh Rep
Michael	Treasurer/Littlestown Rep
Bill	Abbottstown Rep
Jackie	District Rep
Montana	Women's Group Rep
Michelle	Secretary
Bea	McCosh Rep
Samuel	

Secretary's Report:

Michelle read February's minutes. There was a motion to approve. It was not seconded. Michael addressed that the Treasurer's report should not have been in the minutes. The report was not given at the meeting but emailed after the meeting and therefore not accepted by the group. The Treasurer's report was removed. He also felt there were some items missing pertaining to the changing of Treasurer. That was left as is. The report was then seconded and approved. Michelle told LeeAnn she would remove the report and email back to her.

Treasurer's Report:

Beginning Balance:	\$1443.57
Expenses:	\$25.00 paid to the district hotline.
Donations:	\$298.58 was donated from The Hanover Group
Ending Balance	\$1,717.15
Prudent Reserve	\$500.00

There was a motion to approve, it was seconded and voted on.

Committee Reports:

Hospital & Institution Report:

Matt was not present; however, all commitments have been fulfilled. Innovo, BriteLife, and Mountain Manor continue to be our only commitments at this time. Adams County Prison is still looking for volunteers to bring in meetings. As stated previously, in order to volunteer, you need to fill out an application and receive training.

After some discussion, LeeAnn suggested that a report be submitted for the meeting by **any** Committee Chair or Officer who would not be in attendance.

Inter Group Communications:

LeeAnn reported that she had not received any changes to the Where and When's. Samuel asked her to change the Friday noon meeting from Friday Nooners to a Big Book STUDY. LeeAnn explained when she needed to make a change, she dates it and then puts it on the Website. Marybeth will continue to help with the printing of the Where and Whens. She will send the flyer to the printer within the next week. We typically uses Roller Printing. Marybeth pays, and then is reimbursed by Intergroup. Once we have the flyers back from the printer, LeeAnn will bring to the Inter Group meeting. All present will take back to their home groups. Marybeth helps to place them around Hanover (Library, offices etc.), but it would be helpful to have others do that if they are able. LeeAnn shared that she was contacted by someone through the website who wanted to have the AA logo placed on a cake as part of an anniversary celebration. This person was told by the bakery that they needed a letter from Alcoholics Anonymous giving permission to use the logo. LeeAnn contacted Nationals and was told that there was no longer a copyright and you are able to use the AA logo. She let the person who contacted her know. She was also contacted by someone that there was an error in the Responsibility Statement on the website. This was corrected. Michael mentioned he had put in two contacts, one phone and one email and did not receive a response.

Activities and Upcoming Events:

The Spring Breakfast is scheduled for Saturday, April 22nd. Tina was able to get the Hanover -- Church of the Brethren on Wilson Avenue. The breakfast is from 7 until 9 with a meeting at 9. The Saturday Hanover group will host the meeting. Michael volunteered to print up a flyer and send to everyone's email. Inter Group provides the meat and the eggs. We will also need to check on paper goods and supplies. Kelley has a spreadsheet of past events to give an idea of how much to buy. We will have had a pot lock for sides and juice. We are allocating a minimum of \$200 dollars for the breakfast.

Bea nominated Montana for the Activities chair. Montana stated she would like to volunteer for one of the events before she makes the commitment. She will volunteer for the breakfast and will be there early and see how everything goes. Michael told her he would email her some information on activities that have been done in the past.

District Communications:

Jackie shared that she had been told earlier that we did not need information from District. We voted, and it was decided that Intergroup would always have a place on the meeting agenda for a District Report.

All Committee Reports were approved and accepted.

Old Business:

There was no old business to address.

New Business:

Bea addressed some concerns she had with the group about the way the situation regarding the Treasurer position had been handled at the last meeting. This generated a lot of discussion. It was suggested that there be a section in the minutes that lists those in attendance and the Home Group they represent. The group agreed with this suggestion, and this will be done moving forward.

